



GROSSMONT-CUYAMACA  
COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT

**GCCCD Vision, Mission and Value Statement**

*Vision: Transforming lives through learning.*

**Sustainability Committee**

**May 15, 2019 @ 9:30 a.m. – 11:00 a.m., Meeting Notes  
CC Bldg. B-160 Conference Room**

Senior Director, Districtwide Facilities	Ken Emmons/Chair	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Members Present	<input type="checkbox"/>	10
Sustainability Specialist	Jacqueline Hall	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Academic Senate Rep – CC	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Vice Chancellor Business Services	Sue Rearic	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Academic Senate Rep – GC	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Vice President-Admin Services – CC	Sahar Abushaban	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Classified Staff Rep – Foundation	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Vice President-Admin Services – GC	Bill McGreevy	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Classified Staff Rep – District	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Director-Campus Facilities – CC	Francisco Gonzalez	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Student Rep – CC	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Director-Campus Facilities – GC	Loren Holmquist	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Student Rep – GC	<input type="checkbox"/>	
Director-Human Resources		<input type="checkbox"/>	Program Manager – Prop V	Jim Bray	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Director-Communications & Public Info	Anne Krueger	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	<i>Recorder:</i>	Natalie Yturralde	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>
Director-Campus & Parking Services	Nicole Conklin	<input type="checkbox"/>	<i>Districtwide Facilities and Electrical Maintenance-Administrative Assistant</i>		

<p>1. Recycling Summary &amp; Next Steps</p>	<p>WM Recycling Bins will be dropped off at GC Thurs 5/16/19 Quiroz' Bins have been moved away for WM Bins. Will need labeling Sustainability to fund new bins. Jacqueline Hall to connect w/ Sahar &amp; Frank; Bill &amp; Loren; and Student Center.</p>
<p>2. Solar Summary of Options</p>	<p>CC working towards moving forward. Hoping to get Board Resolution on for July. (June maybe too soon and Aug has been cancelled.) JH to prepare a 1 page talking point draft for Sue to take to Cabinet. Forefront - Phase I (start small/ 1 parking lot per campus plus the gyms – does not have to be exactly on the gym) Will need to coordinate w/ Facilities and Construction Project 30% increase Board Resolution PPA Forefront Contract Signed – Project Develop Forefront can do a Board Presentation.</p>

<p>3. Cenergistic Items:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Data Review Recommendations</li> <li>• Green X</li> <li>• Newsletter</li> </ul>	<p><u>Data Review Recommendations:</u>          Jacqueline to meet with colleges separately to work out the Utility increase. Collaborating to see how CC's old Chiller may be causing this increase.  <u>Newsletter:</u> 'April' to be sent out for May.</p>
<p>4. Site Updates</p>	<p>Ran out of time.</p>
<p>5. Items from the floor</p>	<p>Ken &amp; Natalie to reach out to CC &amp; GC for Academic Senate Reps</p>

**Upcoming Meeting: Sustainability Committee Meeting**

September 18, 2019 10:30 a.m. – 12:00p.m. @ GC Bldg. 80 District Annex Conference Room